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BY E-MAIL ONLY 

May 26, 2011 
 
 
To:  Canadian Manufacturers & Exporters 
  Ontario Waterpower Association 
 
Re: Application by Ontario Waterpower Association to Amend the Distribution 

Licence of Hydro One Networks Inc.  
  Board File Number EB-2011-0067 
 
 

The Board granted Canadian Manufacturers & Exporters (“CME”) intervenor status in 

the above referenced proceeding and confirmed CME’s eligibility to apply for an award 

of costs under the Board’s Practice Direction on Cost Awards. 

 

On May 5, 2011, the Board made an oral Decision and Order with respect to the 

application and cost awards.  With respect to cost awards, the Board stated:  

 

The Board notes that CME has participated in this proceeding and 
has been deemed eligible for a cost award.  CME is to file any cost 
claims by May 12th, 2011.  Any concerns with the cost claim filed by 
CME must be received by May 19th, with CME given until May 26th 
for a reply. 

 

On May 25, 2011, CME filed its cost claim and requested that the Board permit the late 

filing of its claim and proceed to assess it in accordance with the Practice Direction on 

Cost Awards.  CME stated that it became aware of the Board’s decision regarding cost 

awards on May 25, 2011 upon conducting a Regulatory Document Search in this 

proceeding on the Board's website. 

 

The Board accepts the late filing of CME’s cost claim.  The Board notes that CME 

provided Ontario Water Power Association (“OWA”) with a copy of its cost claim.  OWA 
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may file with the Board and forward to CME any objections to the claimed costs by June 

2, 2011.  CME may file with the Board and forward to OWA a response to any concerns 

raised by OWA by June 9, 2011. 

 

Please direct any questions relating to this matter to Gona Jaff, Project Advisor at 416-

440-7613 or Gona.Jaff@ontarioenergyboard.ca 

 
Yours truly, 
 
Original signed by 
 
Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary  
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